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Chief Administrative Office recommending the Board authorize the Chair to sign a joint letter from El
Dorado County and the Superior Court of El Dorado County to Governor Brown requesting
reconsideration to include funding in the 2018/19 State Budget (Governor's Proposed) for the
construction of the El Dorado County New Placerville Courthouse.

FUNDING: N/A

DEPARTMENT RECOMMENDATION

Chief Administrative Office recommending the Board of Supervisors authorize the Chair to sign a joint
letter from El Dorado County and the Superior Court of El Dorado County to Governor Brown
requesting reconsideration to include funding in the 2018-19 State Budget (Governor's Proposed) for
the construction of the EI Dorado County New Placerville Courthouse.

DISCUSSION / BACKGROUND

Governor Brown released his preliminary budget for Fiscal Year 2018-19 on January 10, 2018. His
proposal invests $32.2 million from the Immediate and Critical Needs Account to complete the design
of three courthouse projects in Riverside/Mid-County, Sonoma, and Stanislaus. The Governor’s
January budget proposal also commits to completing construction for the next 10 courthouse projects
ready to proceed to construction from lease revenue bonds in the next two years, specifically projects
in Imperial, Riverside/Indio, Shasta, Siskiyou, and Tuolumne in 2018-19 and projects in Glenn,
Riverside/Mid-County, Sacramento, Sonoma, and Stanislaus in 2018-19.

Despite the Judicial Council identifying the New Placerville Courthouse as a “Critical Need” project in
October 2008, funding for the New Placerville Courthouse in El Dorado County was not included in
the Governor’s proposal.

The attached joint letter requests that the Governor reconsider funding the construction of the El
Dorado County, New Placerville Courthouse project.

ALTERNATIVES
The Board could choose to not authorize the Chair to sign the letter and reconsideration of funding
would not occur.

OTHER DEPARTMENT / AGENCY INVOLVEMENT
Superior Court of El Dorado County

FINANCIAL IMPACT
There is no financial impact associated with the letter. However, without funding from the State, the
New Placerville Courthouse will not be constructed.

CLERK OF THE BOARD FOLLOW UP ACTIONS
Obtain the Chair's signature and return the original to the CAQ’s office for distribution.

County of El Dorado Page 1 of 2 Printed on 4/9/2022

powered by Legistar™


http://www.legistar.com/

File #: 18-0152, Version: 1

STRATEGIC PLAN COMPONENT
Good Governance and Infrastructure

CONTACT
Don Ashton, CAO
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